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dear BNRC Supporter,

As I complete my first year at BNRC,

I’m incredibly proud to share with

you this report on the year just

ended. page through to learn about

land preserved, trails built, wildlife

protected, and all the exciting plans

underway for 2019.

There are so many ways to be 

involved in BNRC. Many of them 

you already do: you can hike our

trails, come to a volunteer workday,

or be a trail steward. Here are two

new ones:

You can download our new 

Berkshire Trails mobile app, just 

released after more than a year 

of development. 

The app is free, no ads, and 

no hidden fees, just a lot of great 

information about all of BNRC’s 

trails as well as those of other 

organizations like the Trustees, 

Mass Audubon, and the department

of Conservation and Recreation. It

will also show you restaurants and

lodgings near the trails, so you can

plan an entire trip easily. 

Eventually we hope to add every

public trail in Berkshire County.

Check it out and let us know how

you like it!

You can also help chart BNRC’s 

direction for the next three to five

years. I’m one of those people who

LOVES strategic planning—taking

the time to dream big about how to

make the greatest impact on the

things we care about most, and 

plotting the steps to achieve those

dreams. I welcome your thoughts

about where BNRC has done a great

job, and where there’s still more to do. 

Keep an eye out for opportunities

to answer a survey, participate 

in a focus group, or just send me

your ideas any time. I’d love to hear

from you.

See you out on the trails!

— Jenny Hansell

LANdKEEpERS REpORT
& 2018 ANNUAL REpORT
Spring 2019

Board of Directors

Jenny Hansell, president
Tim Crane, Chairman
pat Callahan, Vice Chairman
Kim Seward, Secretary
Tom Curtin, Treasurer

Gregg Charbonneau
Walter Cliff
Susan Crofut
Henry Flint
Ellen Hand
Larry Lane
Tim Lovett
donald MacGillis
John Mancia
Brady McCartney
Karen Coy Ross
Ron Shaw
Syd Smithers
Brian Tobin
Elena Traister

Staff

Mariah Auman
Volunteer & Outreach Coordinator

James Eager
TerraCorps Member

Roxanne Gawthrop
donor Relations Manager

Mackenzie Greer
director of public programs

Josh Hopmans
Stewardship Assistant

Rich Montone
development director

Nicole pyser
Stewardship Coordinator

Charmaine Roller
Office Manager

Narain Schroeder 
director of Land Conservation

lANDkEEPERs REPORT 
is published by the 
Berkshire Natural Resources Council

413-499-0596
bnrc.org

Take BNRC’s new app hiking with you, try out the various features, share it with friends! 

Just go to the app store for your device and search “BNRC.” Photo courtesy of the

Berkshire Record, Emily Thurlow.



We said goodbye to a wonderful

friend of Massachusetts, and the

Berkshires in particular, when

George ”Gige” darey died in 

december at the age of 90. A 

native of Lenox, he devoted his life

to service in many forms—as a high

school teacher, sports coach and

club leader; Town of Lenox Select-

man, Tree Warden, and Conservation

Commission member; long-time

member of the Massachusetts Fish

& Wildlife Board (35 years as Chair-

man); member of BNRC’s board of

directors for numerous terms over 

a quarter century; and serviceman 

in the Korean War.

Gige was modest, but his work in

conservation was widely recognized.

In 2004, Mass Fish & Wildlife 

re-named a reserve off New 

Lenox Road the George L. darey

Housatonic Valley Wildlife 

Management Area, and last October

bestowed upon him the Francis W.

Sargent Award for conservation.

After he stepped down from 

BNRC’s board last year, he was

named its first donald B. Miller 

Honorary Life director.

Gige was an avid sportsman 

and helped forge strong alliances

between sportspeople and other

conservationists. He knew the 

Berkshire woods like the back of his

hands, and generously shared his

knowledge, experience and stories,

always with a twinkle in his eye. 

He talked of hauling logs across

parsons Marsh with a team of horses,

and hunting on Yokun Ridge when

the forests were so young you could

see all the way to Mount Greylock

from there. He was one of a kind—a

legend, really—and will be long re-

membered and greatly missed. The

Berkshires will forever be better be-

cause Gige was here.

FAREWELL TO A TRUE CHAMpION OF THE LANd
Honoring the legacy of Gige Darey

Mark June 9 on your calendar
for an Old Mill Trail party to 
celebrate and raise support 
for this special reserve. More
details will appear on bnrc.org
and the BNRC Facebook page
as the date draws near.

The Old Mill Trail, along the banks 

of the Housatonic River in dalton

and Hinsdale, is a Berkshire gem, 

offering easily accessible walking,

great fishing, and an immersive

riverside experience. 

The first 0.7 miles of this well-

built path is an accessible trail, 

commissioned by the Housatonic

Valley Association with strollers and

wheelchairs in mind. peter S. Jensen

designed and built both the accessi-

ble and riverside trails. 

The Old Mill Trail also offers great

fishing in the healthy East Branch of

the Housatonic River. 

This reserve, officially opened for

public recreation in 2010, was first

protected by Crane & Company

through a conservation restriction

held by MassWildlife and the 

donation of a trail easement to the

Housatonic Valley Association. In

2016, Crane & Company donated

ownership of the land itself to BNRC.

BNRC will be raising funds this

year to tune up the trail for visitors

and to care for the surrounding 

ecology.  Improving bridge 

approaches, re-forming trail 

bump-outs, widening the trail 

corridor, enhancing parking lot 

access and visibility, eliminating 

invasive species, and managing the

understory are all part of keeping

the Old Mill Trail in tip-top condition

for all visitors.

Trailhead access is in Hinsdale,

on Old dalton Road, directly adja-

cent to Hinsdale Trading Company.

FISHING IN THE HOUSATONIC RIVER? ABSOLUTELY!
In Hinsdale/Dalton, Old Mill Trail makeover in progress

Gige Darey, shown here with his long-

time partner Ginny Akabane, made

countless contributions to ensure that

our forests, streams, and fields will be

protected for generations to come.



Intrepid explorers from WRLF and BNRC explored possible High Road routes on a bitterly cold February day.

The High Road is an ambitious plan,

and BNRC can’t do it alone. To build

a network of trails to connect towns

to conservation land and create a

100% walkable Berkshires, BNRC 

will rely on partnerships with the

many groups that conserve land 

and create opportunities to hike,

bike, and explore. Working together,

we can magnify the impact of these

open spaces and trail networks by

linking them together—connecting

public and private lands to commu-

nities—with relatively small amounts

of new trail. 

BNRC and Williamstown Rural

Lands Foundation (WRLF) have both

launched visionary ideas for linking

town and community centers to out-

door destinations. For WRLF, it’s the

“Ring Trail” which connects the

Taconic Range on the town’s 

western flank to the venerable

Mount Greylock and Appalachian

Trail. BNRC and WRLF will partner

on the southern leg of this ring—in

part, directing the route through an 

82-acre parcel both organizations

conserved at the end of 2018. 

Stay tuned!

pARTNERSHIpS LAYING GROUNdWORK FOR THE HIGH ROAd
Williamstown Rural lands joins with BNRC to plot key routes



The shore of Long Pond on Tom Ball Mountain is particularly popular at dusk, with bats swooping, toads calling, 
insects sawing, and mammals large and small.

Narain Schroeder, BNRC’s Director of Land Conservation, led members of the BNRC staff on a hike up Tom Ball
Mountain early in April. With your help BNRC will expand on the recently purchased Tom Ball reserve by acquiring
242 acres from the Barbieri family. There is no public trail there yet, but when complete, it will become one of the
most beautiful hikes in the county, with sweeping views across Alford Valley to the Catskills.

Building on momentum from the

conservation of the northern end 

of Tom Ball Mountain last year,

BNRC has secured an option to 

buy approximately 242 acres on the

southern end of the Tom Ball ridge. 

Your help will enable us to 

purchase this key property from 

the Barbieri family, another step 

towards creating through hikes 

to West Stockbridge, Lenox, and

even pittsfield.

You already saved the northern

end of the mountain, with its

windswept summit and unique plant

and tree life. Now we need your help

preserving this southern gateway.  In

addition to the potential for a world

class hiking trail, this project also

protects the habitat connection 

between the scenic shore of Long

pond and the mountainside beyond. 

For more information on how you 

can help protect this special place,

contact Narain Schroeder or 

Jenny Hansell.

NEW OppORTUNITY FOR CRUCIAL HIGH ROAd CONNECTION
You Can Double the Tom Ball Reserve



Karen Ross, a long-time BNRC board member and volunteer, is dedicated to

maintaining the perry’s peak trail. As a member of the Taconic Hiking Club

she has worked on many miles of trail up the western border of Berkshire

County, and on building a partnership between the two organizations. 

Why is Karen so passionate about this area? She writes that “growing

up in pittsfield was a delight, especially if you loved the outdoors with 

its readily available hiking, skiing, and swimming. As kids we used to be

‘shooed’ out the door and could run off to the woods to wander around,

investigate ponds, and yes, even drink the stream water! Childhood 

experiences like these naturally morphed into an adult realization of

how vulnerable our natural places and resources are. What could be

better than working to protect them!”

Find Karen’s complete essay about her love for the Berkshires and 

for volunteering at BNRC.org/blog.

“Oh these mountains— what 
a lovely backdrop to be 
sheltered within.”

—Karen Ross

VOLUNTEER KEEpS pERRY’S pEAK TRAIL OpEN
In Richmond, karen Ross works to connect Taconic Crest Trail with new conservation lands

BERKSHIRE FARM pROJECT MEETS IMpORTANT MILESTONE
Your help in Richmond will conserve critical habitat

Have you seen bobolinks at Hollow Fields in Richmond? Their nesting
season will be here before you know it. Photo by Lynne Harding.

BNRC is working to conserve +/- 340

acres of land in Richmond that will

double the size of the Hollow Fields

Reserve, protect crucial waters, and

ensure access to historic perry’s peak.

The Richmond Land Trust (RLT) and

the Town of Richmond have joined

with BNRC to conserve this property. 

The parcel is currently owned 

by the Berkshire Farm Center and

Services for Youth, based just across

the state line in New York. Conserving

it connects key wildlife corridors in

about 12,000 acres of adjacent na-

ture preserves, and will protect the

headwaters of the Scace Brook and

Sleepy Hollow Brook.

Each of the three partners is 

contributing $125,000 to this project,

which will increase the amount of

conserved land in Richmond by 

33 percent. BNRC will own the 

property and the town and RLT will

co-hold the conservation restriction.

If you would like to know more

about the project and how you can

help, contact Mackenzie Greer at

mgreer@bnrc.org.



Protected another 650 acres in Berkshire County, bringing the total to 22,934
acres of wildlife habitat and natural beauty

Cared for 55 miles of trail, keeping 54 BNRC reserves open and safe for everyone

Offered 41 free guided outings enjoyed by hundreds of hikers

Enlivened 402 learners through 32 classroom, library, and community center 

programs that encourage the next generation of stewards of the land

Volunteered 561 hours over 14 group workdays, helping neighbors connect 

while building new trails

Provided 1,755 trail maps to users of BNRC properties

Gave 4 interns months of productive, enriching, and valuable experience

Opened 1 new accessible trail, at Parsons Marsh in lenox, giving people of all 

abilities the chance to enjoy the serenity of nature

Developed 1 new Berkshire Trails mobile app to enable people to have reserve 

and trail information at their fingertips

QUITE SIMpLY, YOU ARE AMAzING!
Here’s what you did in 2018:

Photo by R. Watroba

2018 ANNuAl REPORT 



Schist & Marble Society
Anonymous (3)
William E. Briggs
Susan Crofut
George darey *
Laurily K. Epstein
Rachel G. Fletcher
philip A. Foster *
E. Bayard Halsted *
Fay Henry

Nancy King
Wendy Linscott
Nancy & Rick Richardson
Brian Rod
Jeffrey & Karen Ross
Syd Smithers
Roberta Hope Waller
Edward & Marsha Weiner

* deceased

Tribute gifts
In honor of Mariah Auman, from Bill & Liz Auman
In honor of the Berkshire Opera Festival, from Jonathon Loy & Christopher Riggleman
In honor of Monica Briggs & Stefanie Komorowski, from Katya Bowen
In honor of david Challinor, from Tom & Karen Challinor
In honor of Mackenzie Greer, from Katherine & John Keenum
In honor of the marriage of Katherine Hand & Matt Brogan, 

from the happy couple and friends
In honor of Jenny Hansell, from George & Alice Wislocki, Austin & Heidi Frye
In honor of patrick Laughran & Chrissey St. Andre, from Susan Santolin
In honor of Ellen McGovern, from Nancy Cooey & Brady McCartney
In honor of Terry Moore, from Virginia Filkins
In honor of Gratia pelliciotti, from George Freimarck 
In honor of Elizabeth Sacks, from douglas Sacks
In honor of Freya Segal, from The Tuesday Women Hikers
In honor of Noah Sinkoff & Emma Sinkoff, from James Sinkoff & Sally Hildebrandt
In honor of Bernice Spandorf, from Barbara Spandorf

In memory of diane Anderson, from Judy Gitelson
In memory of Kelton (Kim) Burbank, from Gail M. parker, philip & deborah Wick
In memory of Jane (Jennie) B. Butler, 

from Elisa Stark-Rifkin & Lawrence Rifkin, Lynn W. Wichern
In memory of Gige darey, from Carl & Stephanie Bradford, Richard Burke, Hugh & Nancy

Cowhig, John Felton & Martha Gottron, Bradford Herder, Ken & Carol Kelly, Kathleen Lee,
Felicity McClenachan, Susan B. McNinch, Edward J. paquette, Leslie Reed-Evans & Art
Evans, Gordon d. Soule, Jean & peter Whitehead

In memory of Gertrude doctrow, from Judy Gitelson
In memory of George M. Hamilton, Jr., from George & Wendy Hamilton
In memory of James A. Hardman, Jr., from Mary Hardman Laporte
In memory of Arthur G. Horowitz, from Susan C. L. Horowitz
In memory of Nancy Hull and Mim Kimball, from Katherine Collins
In memory of david C. Katz, from Jeffrey R. Katz
In memory of Larry Konefal, from Marilyn Konefal
In memory of Robert Lichter, from Elizabeth dillman
In memory of Charlie and Carmen Liston, from daniel p. Liston, Gary T. Liston, and 

Sally J. Vincent
In memory of Charlie Liston, from Robert and Susan Casey, Susan & Bill Cournoyer, 

Cynthia & Richard Nasman, deirdre & William Swindlehurst, Mary Jeanne Tash, Bob
Vaughan & Kate McNulty-Vaughan, Sally & Jeff Vincent, dennis & Kathleen Welch, 
and dr. Jay Wise.

In memory of the Catherine and Walter McTeigue Family, from Margaret McTeigue
In memory of Fred Meyers, from Joyce Friedman
In memory of donald Miller, from donna J. Burbank Eckhardt
In memory of Bob Mularczyk, from dave & Kerry Burch
In memory of John pasini, from Faisal & Linda Ali, Catherine & Michael Briggs, Marie G. 

Cahill, Marian Gennette, patricia davis & John Ward, Teri & Morgan davis, Caleb Medders, 
Kathleen & paul Murphy, Suzanne F. Nash, Stephanie & Robert Talanian.

In memory of Larry Robbins, from Karen H. Fink
In memory of Ellis Rud, from Karl & Mary Forsgaard
In memory of Joseph Schluger, from Neil Warren Schluger, M.d.
In memory of Seymour (Sy) Schwartz, from Jane H. & Robert H. Willis
In memory of Gladys Sherak, from Judith Uman & Michael Goodman
In memory of diantha Stevenson, from Mary Stevenson Thieme
In memory of Richard Thieme, from Mary Stevenson Thieme
In memory of Bob Toth, from Tad & Trudy Ames, Claudia Coplan, Carol Sue donelan, 

Larry & Jan Hanner Elliott, Lynn d. Meyers, James Overmyer & Ellen Weiden, diane I. 
Weinstein, George & Alice Wislocki

40+ years
Edward d. Andrews
Antonia & Jack Grumbach
Fay Henry
Charlie Liston (Estate of) 
Mr. & Mrs. H. Ashley Smith
Stedman & Carol Stephens
pam Weatherbee
Carter White
George & Alice Wislocki

30-39 years
Anonymous (3)
Ginny Akabane
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Alsop
Betsy C. Bean
Carl & Stephanie Bradford
George darey
Jonas & Betsy dovydenas
Sue & Bill dunlaevy
Bobbie Hallig
Ellen M. Hand & Scott M. Hand
Jack, Sam & Jake Lyons
Ingrid & donald MacGillis
Ron Majdalany
Carol & John Messerschmitt
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Nye
James Overmyer & Ellen Weiden
dan & Andrea patel
Eric plakun, M.d. & deborah Buccino, M.d.
Mundi & Syd Smithers
Mr. & Mrs. david J. Steindler
Barbara A. Syer

20-29 years
Anonymous (3)
deborah & Fred Abeles
Christine & Leslie Abramowitz
Allen & Karin Altman
Bruce & Christine Andrews
Warren & pat Archey
Michael & Sibylle Baier
The Barrington Foundation, Inc.
Michael Belknap & Martha Burke-Hennessy
Berkshire Taconic Community Foundation
Richard Berlin & Susanne King
Nicholas Boraski
Robert K. Brown
Erik Bruun
Christine & Tack Burbank
Jeffrey Caligari
Walter & Ursula Cliff
Karen Consolati
Mary & James Nicoll Cooper
Tim & patty Crane
Susan Crofut
Eugene A. dellea
Robert & Bonita desrosiers
John R. downie
deborah B. Edson
Christine Erb
dr. & Mrs. Aaron H. Esman
Susan & Henry Flint
Foggy River Fund
Foresight Land Services
Benno Friedman
GE Foundation
Francine Germaine
Judy Gitelson
Robin & peter Goldberg
Nancy S. Heller
Beth Henriques & Andrew McMains
Leonard & Harriet Holtz
Mr. & Mrs. Richard S. Jackson, Jr.
Steve & dede Kessler
Judy & John Kittredge
dave & Suzanne Klausmeyer
phyllis & Harvey Klein
Larry Lane & Susan Lyman
Michael Makes & Esther Conolly
Laurie Martinelli
John Masiero
Wendy A. McCain
Jim & Helen McCarthy
Lee McClelland
Betsey McKearnan
peter & Joyce Nelson
Gary & Mary Oggiani

Andrew & Katharine pincus
piretti Real Estate
Andrew potler & Marcia powdermaker
diana Hitt potter
John pryzby
F. peter & Mary L. Rentz
Nancy & Rick Richardson
Adele p. Rodbell
Henry & Cheryl Rose
Jeffrey & Karen Ross
Georgeanne & Jean Rousseau
Sue z. Rudd
The Savanna Fund
Charlotte Schluger
Elenore Selin
Honey Sharp & david Lippman
Ken & Ann Smith
Clifford L. Snyder, dMd
Richard R. Stebbins Jr.
Joe & Betsy Strauch
Robin Tost
Ann H. Trabulsi
Michael J. van Itallie
The van Itallie Foundation
Lee T. Venolia & John W. Thoman, Jr.
Robert & Lee Watroba
Wayne & Marie Weatherhead
dennis & Kathleen Welch
Margaret H. Whitfield
Theodore Williams & dorothy Mara
Windy Hill Farm
Richard M. ziter, M.d.

10-19 years
Anonymous (12)
Steve Adams
Jay & Jodi Alpert
Tad & Trudy Ames
Arcadian Shop
Ramie & Merri L. Arian
Barbara & david Arky
Sandy & Ron Ashendorf
Steve & Judy August
Susan p. Bachelder
The Bafflin Foundation
Robert A. Balboni
Leah Barber
Ronald Barron
Ruth H. Bass
Candace & Rick Beinecke
Anne-Marie Bell
Nancy Benedict
Liza & William Bennett
Mary Berryhill & Robert Snyder
Timothy V. Bianco
dana Bixby Architecture
Noel & paula Blagg
Lester & Ilene Bliwise
Blue Q
Erica & Steve Bonime
Al & Janis Bravo
peter L. Bray & Bridget Reel
Austin & Lynda Brazee
pamela & Andy Breslin
Bob Bugley
dave & Kerry Burch
William Burdick
Cain Hibbard & Myers
Canyon Ranch in Lenox
Wendy & peter Carey
Fred Carlisle
William Carlo
Gene S. & Justyna M. Carlson
Neal & peggy Carpenter
david A. Carrier
Joel & Susan Cartun
C.C. Cave & peter Rothstein
James Cawse
Elizabeth Celli
Gene & Jan Chague
Richard & Betsy Cheek
Neil & Kathleen Chrisman
Fred & Karen Clark
John & Linda Clarke
Andy & Jane Cohen
Mr. & Mrs. Jay M. Cohen
Laurence d. Cohen
Alice Collins

YOUR TRAILS, YOUR FIELdS, YOUR MOUNTAINS, YOUR BERKSHIRES
Your generosity this year protected vulnerable wildlife habitat, educated new stewards of the 
land, and created a legacy for people you love.



Sally Chamberlin Cook
Hugh & Nancy Cowhig
Katharine L. W. and Winthrop Murray Crane,

3d Charitable Foundation
Linda Cysz
Edmund & Susan dana
Jerry & Brenda deener
Robert & Judith deIasi
Jacqueline del Rossi
Jay & Sonya dent
John p. deVillars
Robin dropkin
James duffy
Jeremy & delsie dunn
Margie & Skip durning
david R. dutra
Lynn & Stewart Edelstein
Jon & Jackie Elliott
Barbara & Nick Elton
dave & Bev Evans
Charlotte Fairweather
Marc & Gail Fenton
The Fermaglich Family
Lucy Ferriss & donald Moon
Jonathan & Marcia Feuer
William & Sandra Flannery
Karl & Mary Forsgaard
Louise Frankenberg
Austin & Heidi Frye
Thomas M. Fynan & William Loutrel
John & Ann Galt
Beth & Bruce Gamble
dr. Ellen Gendler & dr. James Salik
Monique & N. Richard Gershon
Cornelia & George Gilder
Ted Ginsburg
Neil Goldstein & Janice Burke
Wendy & peter Gordon
Jon Gottlieb
doug & Sara Goudey
Robert Gray Jr.
Great Barrington Land Conservancy
Richard Greene
Ted & dru Greenwood
Marion Grillon
Mark & Hannah Gross
Carol B. Grossman
Gary & Suzanne Gulbranson
donn & Claire Gulick
Marc Hacker & Ken Schwartz
dr. & Mrs. daniel Hajjar
Jonathan Hankin
Lynne Harding
George & Marilyn Haus
Steven C. Hayes
Ernest Helmke
Ken & Mimi Heyman
Catherine J. Hibbard
Thomas S. Hodgson
Chris Holmes
Susan Horowitz
Steven & Susan Hovani
Jeffrey Hughes
doug & Ginny Hyde
Carol & George Jacobstein
Markes Johnson
Cole Jones
Joseph Kahan & Claudia davidoff
Herb Kantor
Michael Kaplan
paul & Anne Karabinos
Jeffrey R. Katz
Eric Katzman & Melissa Elstein
John Kellogg
Nancy King
Mrs. George Kingsley
Joan Klagsbrun & Julian Miller
Enid Kohl
Betsy Kolbert
Kathy Korte & Gary Quadrozzi
Jim Lamme & Wendy Linscott
Fred & Brenda Landes
Joseph & Wendy Larson
Allison Lassoe
Kathleen Lee
dennis J. Lenz, CpA
patricia Liddle
Carol & Lance Liebman
Mr. & Mrs. Richard S. Lincer
Joyce Linde
Norman & Nancy Lipoff
dr. & Mrs. Ben Liptzin
Lee Lockwood
dena & Ralph Lowenbach
penny Lukin
Christopher L. Magee

Andrea Marks & david Warmflash
Mr. & Mrs. david S. Martin
John & Kathy Mason
Kathy Massimiano
Jon & Rosemary Masters
Mary & James Maxymillian
Kenneth & Katja Mayer
Rodney Mcdaniel
Ronald & Jean McElroy
Gregor McGregor
Kenneth McIntosh
Michael & Ronna McNamara
Nancy McWilliams
peter Mehlin
Jon C. Melzer
Fred Mensch
paul & Sandra Merlino
Ron Miller & Jane Meisel
Loraine Millman
Mary, Mike, & Jack Minella
John & Marcia Miner
Nancy & Tim Minkler
Alan & Alice Model
Craig & Laurie Norton Moffatt
John & Lynda Morse
Mullen Moving & Storage Co.
doug & Toddy Munson
James & Elizabeth Murray
pearse Murray
Ellen Murtagh
Harold & Jody Nelson
Nancy Nylen & david dethier
Janet M. O’Brien
Suzanne O’Connell & Tom Christopher
Michael & Robin O’Grady
John Olander & Margery Turner
Ed potter & Regina Olchowski
John O’Sullivan & Rebecca Truelove
deborah payne
Sharon & Floyd pease
Janie & Larry pellish
Amy perlmutter
Crosby & Barbara perry
James & Gail peterson
Frieda & Neal pilson
Charles popper
Ted potter
Sandra pratt
Lawrence Raab
Keith & Marie Raftery
Lynn & Gerry Rakos
david & deborah Reinhart
Richmond Land Trust
Janet Rickus
Carol & Michael Riordan
preston C. Ripley, Jr.
Wendy H. Robbins
pamela Roberts
Martin & Lesley Robins
paul & Elaine Rocheleau
Gil & Graciela Rose
Stan Ross
John K. Runte
Will Ryan & Susanna Opper
Marjorie Safran
Tom & peg Sagendorph
Amy L. Sales
Marty Salvadore
Alan & pamela Sandstrom
diane Saunders & Bob Rosen
Eleanor Saunders & James Murray
Henry L. Savage Jr.
Neil Warren Schluger, M.d.
peter A. V. Schoeffer
dr. John & Rebecca Schreiber
Mark & Sukey Schroeder
Martin & Jane Schwartz
Andrea Scott & Rob Jenter
Margretta Reed Seashore
Second Nature Garden design
Freya & Tony Segal
John & Lynn Seirup
Richard & Carol Seltzer
dorothy & Fayne Seney
Kim Seward & Jake Laughner
Mark & Jennifer H. Shapp
Ron & Judith Shaw
Bruce Shenker
Barbara & Bruce Shickmanter
Helen Silverman
Leonard & Gail Silverman
Roland & Kikue Small
Andrew M. Smith
Samuel & Elizabeth Smith
Starbuck & Anna Smith
Barbara Spandorf

patty Spector
Robert E. Spielman
Joan Steiger
peter & Abbe Steinglass
Lauren Stevens
Lawrence Strauss & Francine Weinberg
peter & Joanna Strauss
Harry Stuart & Claudine Chavanne
paul & Lenore Sundberg
Tina Sweet & James Schumacher
Lois & Alfred Symonds
Jack & Janet Teich
Audrey Thier & peter Murphy
John Thier
The Nion Robert Thieriot Foundation
Lisa A. Thomas
Brian Tobin & Bill Short
Laura K. Tucker
Waino Tuominen
Judith Uman & Michael Goodman
Timothy Umbach & Linda Hamashima
The Usows
Larry & Margaret Van Meter
Mark Vanhoenacker
Jeff Waingrow
Mark & Tania Walker
Ron & Marilyn Walter
Greg & Christine Ward
Harry & Eileen Weinstein
patricia K. Weissner
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen K. West
Michael F. Wilcox
Mr. & Mrs. Howell J. Williams
peter Williams
Anita Willoughby
david & Sherri Wilson
Ellen Wineberg
Robert F. Wiseman
Mary & Steve Yarmosky
Margot Yondorf
Robert & Karen Youdelman
Cheryl & Michael zaccaro
Bruce & JoAnn zarnoch
Michael zweig & Michelle Gersen

5-9 years
Anonymous (8)
peter & Karla Alfano
Joanmarie Angelo
Joseph & Megan Ax
Anita Barker
Bonnie Barbara Bassis
Robert Beaudry
Linda & Hermon Belanger
Herbert H. Blum
Carl Brown
Susan Bubenas
The Buddington Family
Hanan Caine
pat Callahan & david dee
Connie Canty
Gregg Charbonneau
Marjorie Cohan
Bruce & Joan Cohen
phil & Emily Cohen
Russ Cohen
Katie Connolly & Sander Cohan
Suzanne M. Crerar
Ingrid Cullen
Tom Curtin & Lucy prashker
Michael david
Alfred Rees derwart
The devine Family
Mary & John dickson
Clayton & Ellen dilts
Carol Sue donelan
Thomas dowling
Arnold & Joan drucker
John dundas & Julia dewdney
peter & Michelle Ebstein
Lydia Lake & Bob Edwards
Cia Elkin & Larry Gadd
patricia & peter Elsbach
Betty Farbman & Jeffrey Nathan
Virginia Filkins
Karen H. Fink
Sue & peter Fish
Andy & Karel Fisher
Jeffrey & Laura Friedman
Julie Levin Gantcher
Cynthia Gardner
david Glaser & debra Stone
Annette Grant
Allen Gray
Jim & Marla Greenfield
Greylock physical Therapy, Inc.

dustin & Gale Griffin
Wendy Gutterson & david Crandell
Steven & Roberta Haas
George & Wendy Hamilton
Colin Harrington & deborah Balmuth
Nathan Hayward, III
Guy Hedreen & Elizabeth McGowan
Elaine A. Helm
Bradford Herder
dassy & Jerry Herman
Eliza Hewat
Robert T. Hildebrand
Susie & Stuart Hirshfield
Arlyn & Owen O. Hoberman
Lucy Holland & Charles Schulze
Robert Hoogs
Jamie Howard
penny Hudnut
Allen I. Hyman, M.d.
Ada Johnson
Christopher & Victoria Johnson
Gary & Kristina Kahn
Thomas Kaniewski
Katherine & John Keenum
deborah A. Kellogg
Ken & Carol Kelly
Rena & Shalom Kieval
Christopher King
Nathan Kravis
Andrew & Elizabeth Kriegman
Carol & Stuart Kuller
Audrey & Stephen Kurtz
Jeff Lacatell & Betsy Valade
Mary Hardman Laporte
Heidi Rice Lauridsen
The Lazlow and Laura Fund
Carol & Gary Leavitt
Lucia Lin
Jeffrey & Andrea Lynch
Bill & Lydia MacMillan
Andrew Madden
Natalie Manzino
MdJ Marshall & Tom Wallace
Lyn & Ron Mason
Massachusetts Appalachian Trail 

Management Committee, 
Berkshire Chapter AMC

Toby & Jane McAfee
Charles & Elisabeth Meier
Lynn d. Meyers
Enid Michelman
Leslie Morris
Seth & Mary Nash
Suzanne F. Nash
Edwin Neumuth
Marvin Nierenberg
Charles Ogden
Tom Orlando
Brandon & Sandy pantorno
Carol parrish & paul Clark
Mary pfister & Cosmo Catalano
Sam pratt
Carol Ann pullo
Timothy Raifstanger
Roger Reed & Sarah Nicholson
Joan Rogers
Tom & dianne Romeo
Mark Rosen & Nancy Chunn
Keith Ross
Thomas & Kim Ruffing
Linda Sambel
dick & Marilyn Schlesinger
Abby Schroeder
Jeff Scrimo
Gerry Senseney
Al & Sue Seppa
John Sheehan
Harold F. Sherman, M.d.
Elizabeth M. Shogry
Susan & Judd Shoval
Leslie Siegard
Efrem & Frederica Sigel
Vicki Singer
Mark Smith & John O’Keefe
Larry & Alice Spatz
Adrienne deBlieux Speed
Elizabeth Stephenson
Erica & don Stern
Mary & Scott Street
Caroline & James Taylor
Theresa Terry & Gerard Michney
paul R. Thibault
donald Thieme
Mary Stevenson Thieme
Bob & Becky Thomas
William Tobin

       
             
        



peter & Susan Traub
Virginia Boyle Traver
peter W. Tucker
Molly & Chris Vreeland
Edward & Marsha Weiner
Lucinda & Robert Weiss
david Welch
Marj Wexler
Carol & Rob Williams
Frances & Joel Wolk
Robin & James Yates
Linda zukowski

1-4 years
Anonymous (15)
Alexcia & paul Adams
John Ahern & Martine Carroll
James Alden & david deSmith
Mimi & dick Alford
Faisal & Linda Ali
Ellen E. All
AmazonSmile Foundation
Mark Ameigh
Ames Communications
dana B. Anderson
Bill & Liz Auman
Kate & Rick Beatty
M. & M. Beckman
Mark Beiderman
Ilona Bell
Rachel J. Berger
david Bergeron
Hans & Harriet Bergmann
Berkshire Farm Fund
Berkshire Fireworks
Berkshire Outfitters
Berkshire Veneer Company Inc.
Elliott Bird
Maria & William Boone
peter Boudreau & Cathy Talarico
Katya Bowen
Alex Bowman & Jessica Cofrin
Bob Braddick
Kevin Thomas Bradley
Laura & Michael Brennan
Catherine & Michael Briggs
Lauren Broussal & Jack Ringler
Richard H. Brousseau AIA
Stan Brown
Beau Buffier & Michael Beck
Leyn & Jody Burrows
Carole & Richard Busa
Carolyn Butler
Jane Butler
Marie G. Cahill
dan & deb Carter
Robert & Susan Casey
Tom & Karen Challinor
Julie Chamberlain Gardening
Alan & Roselle Chartock
Cheryl M. Clark
Captain Russell Clark
The Rev. Ted Cobden
Judith Condron
Licia & Michael Conforti
Nancy Cooey & Brady McCartney
Mary Copeland & Hon. Jose A. Gonzalez, Jr.
Claudia Coplan
Caroline Corbin
Cornell Cooperative Extension, 

dutchess County
John Cote

Susan & Bill Cournoyer
Karren & John Cowl
Crane Family Fund
patricia davis & John Ward
Teri & Morgan davis
dean Hill, LLC
Tatiana & Jack deary
Marianne deignan & Gray Ellrodt
Kevin delaney
paul & Meryl delasco
Sondra deller
danielle deMaio & Michael paskin
Elizabeth dillman
Gordon dinsmore
Greg diSanto
Joe doboszynski
Sharon drucker
Charles dutelle
donna J. Burbank Eckhardt
Julie & Barney Edmonds
John & Janet Egelhofer
Laura Eisenman
Larry & Jan Hanner Elliott
Walter Elwood
Juliet Emery
Moe England
Marc Fadding
Brian H. Fairbank
Wendy Federer
Lisa Federico & Michael Goodman
John Felton & Martha Gottron
Hank & Jeanne Fenn
Malcolm & Martha Fick
Michelle Filiault
Hillary Filios
Kevin & Chapin Fish Family
Terry & Joanne Flynn
Tracy & Andy Foster
zita Fox
George Freimarck & Gratia pelliciotti
Janice Friedman
Joyce Friedman
Kurt Gaertner & priscilla Geigis
Sarah Gardner
Malu Gawthrop
Roxanne Gawthrop
Marian Gennette
Caren & Rich Gerszberg
Matthew Giardina
Richard Gillerman
Roger Goldin
Lucy Green & Sandy McNay
Lorraine Greenwell
Michael & Ellen Greer
Richard H. Gregg & Linda Smothers
Greylock Federal Credit Union
david Haas
Jean Hamilton
Katherine Hand & Matt Brogan
Thomas Hanold & Marnie Bolstad
Joanne Haracz & George pereira
Robert and Helen Hardman Family Fund
Janice & Harry Hartford
Sue Harvey & Vicki Johnson
Ilene Haspel
Lee & JoAnn Hauge
Guian Heintzen & donna Fenn
John & Brooke Heraty
Holly Higinbotham
Stephen p. Hodgin
Hoffmann Bird Club
Hoosic River Watershed Association

Sarah Horowitz & david Venarde
Kimberley C. Hyatt
Sarah Jackson
Jeffrey d. Janelli
Chris & Tracy Johnson
Russell Kaphan
Lynne Kaplan
Jamie Kelly
John Killea
Marilyn Konefal
Julie B. Koppenheffer
Susan & William Kormanik
Bill & Beth Krueger
Kenneth Kuttner & Laura Bentz
Brandyn Lacy
Neil & Rissa Larsen
Stephanie F. Leeds
Mark Litteken
Stuart & Laura Litwin
Madeline & Martin Lizt
Lockshop of Berkshire County
Alyssa Lovell & Alison perlo
Jonathon Loy & Christopher Riggleman
James p. Maher
John & Linda Mancia
Bill & Lisa Martin
Chris May Builders, Inc.
Lise & Allen Mayer
Felicity McClenachan
patrick McLendon
James McMahon
Richard McMahon
Steve & Marsha McMahon
Barbara McShane
Margaret McTeigue & Tom Wessel
Caleb Medders
david Medlyn
Chris & Kate Meyer
Ellen M. Miller
Gwen Miller & Eammon Coughlin
Robert L. Miller & Victoria Choy
Mindy Miraglia
Jessica & Hussain Mooraj
dennis Moore
Moresi & Associates
Kathleen & paul Murphy
Scott Murray
Alex & Judith Nardacci
Cynthia & Richard Nasman
Newer England Consulting
Jonathon & Andrea Nix
Elizabeth & Michael Nolan
Anita Ytuarte Oelkers
Elton Ogden & Jan Salzer-Ogden
Anna Oliver & Stephan Klein
Nina & Jonathan palmer
Gail M. parker
dan & Marcia parnell
Lauren paul
Stephanie petillo & Toby Schneider
Barbara A. pike
Ileen pinhasi
Mike poirier
The porches
Jonathan pratt
Jeff pringle
Marc pritsky
project Native
patricia purdy
Murray & deborah Ralph
Frederic Raymond
Leslie M. Reed

Caleb & Trish Rick
Roberts & Associates Realty, Inc.
Janet A. Robertson
Tom & debbie Roche
Brian Rod
Claire Rosenberg
Bess Rouse
Marcel Roux
Bliss Rufo
George F. Rufo Sr.
Frank & Linda Russell
Russett Trio
William Ryan
Beth B. Sackler & Jeffrey N. Cohen
Jane Salata & Rich Hayes
Salesforce.org
Sandisfield Cultural Council
Susan & david Santolin
Sally Schnappauf & paul Kaplan
dawn Schober
Louis & Carolyn Schwartz
david Seligman & Kate Sontag
Naomi O. Seligman
peter & Karen Sheffer
Sheffield Land Trust
Shining Mountain Children’s Center, LLC
Leonard H. Sigal
Brad & Michael Simon
Karen Simon
James Sinkoff & Sally Hildebrandt
Karen Slade
Kenya C. Smith
Suzi & paul Souza
John Spellman & Cindy McCollum
david Sterman
Stockbridge Land Trust
deirdre & William Swindlehurst
dotty Taft
Stephanie & Robert Talanian
Mary Jeanne Tash
david & Elaine Thorne
Thomas & Madeleine Tiktin
June & Rick Tinkhauser
Joseph & Lynn Toole
The Tuesday Women Hikers
Floyd & Marcia Tuler
peter Vacchina
Adrian Van zon
Bob Vaughan & Kate McNulty-Vaughan
Ron & Sandra Veillette
Lynn Villency-Cohen
Sally & Jeff Vincent
Martha Waldman
Town of Washington Board of Selectmen
diane I. Weinstein
Ellen Whittaker
philip & deborah Wick
Marina & doug Wilber
Jane H. & Robert H. Willis
Sean & Kathryn Wilson
Michael Winter
dr. Jay Wise
Craig Wojcicki
Frank Wojciechowski
Emmett & Kara Wood
Wrenegade Sports Foundation Ltd
Your Color Connection
Mady & Steve zawel
Michael zisk



This summary is drawn from internal accounting. Audited financial statements will be available after August 15, 2019.

For a copy of BNRC audited financial statements, please email rgawthrop@bnrc.org.

2018: INCOME ANd ExpENSES
January 1, 2018 – December 31, 2018

2018 Expenses

public programs . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ 377,930

Administration . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ 289,729

Fundraising . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ 78,816

Land Stewardship  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ 242,329

Land Conservation  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ 666,514

Total  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ 1,655,318

2018 Revenue

Unrestricted donations . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ 360,248

project donations and Grants . . . . . . . $ 613,790

Government Awards . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ 310,123

CR Management Endowment  . . . . . . $ (27,607)

devine Fund  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ (123,501)

Reserves & Earned Income  . . . . . . . . . $ 522,265

Total  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ 1,655,318

2018 
Income

2018
Expenses

23%

17%

40%
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Photo by Toby McAfee

From the rarest of wildflowers, to the songs of the bullfrog, to glimpses of

nesting bluebirds, you helped protect and preserve nature for everyone in

2018. Thanks for sharing your love of the peaceful woods and rugged trails,

conserving important habitat, and building new places to walk.

THANK YOU!

Photo by Gabrielle K. Murphy

Photo by Gabrielle K. Murphy


